November 19, 2019

VIA EMAIL

adamien@waukesha-wi.gov

Alex Damien
City of Waukesha
Board of Public Works
130 Delafield Street
Waukesha, WI 53188

take to

Dec 19 or

Jan 9

BPW

Les Pondal

11/26/19

RE:

3012 Kisdon Hill Drive, Waukesha

Sewer Use Credit Request

Dear Mr. Damien:

My wife and I have resided at 3012 Kisdon Hill Drive since 1987. Our property includes a swimming pool.

About a month ago we learned that the liner in the pool was punctured sometime during this past summer. This became evident because the level of water in the pool, even though the pool had been closed for the winter, had drained to a point that there was less than two feet of water at the deep end of the pool. The company that maintains the pool attempted to repair the puncture on a temporary basis so that the liner could be replaced in the spring. After the temporary repair, we began filling the pool, but water continued to drain from the pool. A second attempt to repair the pool was then undertaken, and it now appears that the second attempt will be successful. As a result, we are again filling the pool to a level that is required during the winter months.

The pool holds about 35,000 gallons of water, and as a result of the two efforts this fall, we expect that nearly the entire 35,000 gallon pool capacity will have been added to the pool. In addition, next spring the pool will need to be drained, a new liner replaced, and at that time the pool will need another 35,000 gallons of water.

We installed the meter that allows a sanitary sewer use credit for the sprinkler system, but that credit doesn't apply to the water used to fill the pool. With this letter, then, we are requesting that the Board of Public Works allow a sanitary sewer use credit for the water used to fill the pool this fall) as well as the water that will be needed to fill the pool next spring. The credit is being requested because the water used for the pool will not be entering the sanitary sewer system and will not require treatment at the waste water treatment plant.

- Requested

We appreciate the Board's consideration of this request. If you have any additional questions or need any additional information, please feel free to contact us at your convenience.

Sincerely,

s/James & Pam Hammes

James & Pam Hammes 3012 Kisdon Hill Drive Waukesha, WI 53188 262-549-0784